Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Friday 16 May 2014 at 10.30 am

Chair:

Mrs Anne Brooks (AB) - Sele 

Present: 
Mrs Joan McFarlane (JM), Mr Derek Bramley (DB), 
Mr Stephen Prandle (SP), Mrs Sheila Dance (SD), Mrs Elizabeth Fish (EF), Dr Matt Walker (MW)
Apologies:
Mrs Jean Hensby (JH), Mrs Jean Elphick (JE) Mr Michael Elphick (ME), Mr David Clegg (DC), Mr Bob Potter (BP), Mrs Leanne Dotchin (LD)
AB began by apologising for any confusion which may have arisen over the date of the meeting.

Notes of the last meeting (14 February 2014)
These were agreed as a true record.
Other matters arising were all covered by agenda items.

West Northumberland Patient Group (JM)

No meeting had taken place since our last discussions.  However information had been circulated about a countywide meeting to take place at Morpeth Town Hall (please note venue) on Thursday 12 June at 6pm.  Thus far, SP, JM and DC had expressed an interest in attending.
This is the first of this type of meeting which the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) intended to hold twice yearly.  This is separate (and therefore in addition) to the joint meeting we had requested.

Health Fair 10 May

Everyone was thanked for their contribution to a successful day.
There had been approximately 100 attendees.

Feedback and comments were accepted as learning points for any future event, particularly in terms of publicity.
Stallholder feedback had been very positive.
Car parking/Fire Station
The Trust has abandoned Parking Eye on all its sites and reverted to the former ticketing process.  DB and SP agreed to press the Trust for concessions relating to attending the practice.
Negotiations continue regarding the resiting of the fire station on the Hospital site.  Agreement has apparently been reached that sirens will not be sounded on site.

This led to discussion about the proposed buy-out of the PFI (Public Finance Initiative) by the Trust.  This is seen as a positive step for the Hospital and the Trust.

Practice Update

Staffing changes were discussed.  Dr Rhian Williams is to join the practice week commencing 26 May on the GP Retainer Scheme which runs for 5 years.

Dr Tom Schatzberger will leave the practice in July to relocate to be nearer family.  We had offered a salaried post to an applicant who, sadly, let us down.  The partners are therefore reconsidering their position and intend to employ locums through the summer months to allow them time to select another candidate.

Any other business
Feedback

JM fed back information from a patient new to the practice who had been kept waiting for over an hour beyond the appointment time.  It was agreed that this should be fed back to the GPs and that reception be asked to keep patients as up to date as possible regarding delays and appropriate apologies be given.
AB agreed to amend the website to give a clearer steer to patients who may have problems requiring a double appointment.

Visitor transport to Wansbeck and North Tyneside

Some group members were aware of the availability of minibus transport for the relatives and friends of patients who had been transferred to Wansbeck or North Tyneside Hospitals.  AB agreed to find out more information for publication on the practice website and newsletter.

Next Meeting:  Friday 15 August at 10.30 am

